HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 
Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, at 7.00 p.m. on 8th December 2015.
	Present:
	Councillors B Hanley; D Jackson; P Mander; J Marsden and H Rodger.

	In attendance:
	AP Jones (Clerk); CF Cave (Finance Officer); Chris Wilkinson (Staff/Marketing Group)

	081/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr P Whitney; A. Watts (Professional Adviser); 

M. Wellington (Pool Manager) and G. Foy (Pool Assistant Manager)

	082/15
	
	There was no variation in order of business. 

	083/15
	
	Chris Wilkinson declared an interest because of her employment at the pool.

	084/15
	
	There was no public participation.

	085/15
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 10th November 2015 had been circulated. The Clerk had added a point of clarification regarding the approval of the Prospec quote for cubicles at item 075/15.9. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair. 

	086/15
	
	Marketing/Advertising/Fundraising – Chris’s report.

	086/15
	.1
	The 2016 brochure had been circulated. It was agreed that a reference to King Georges Field running the fundraising events be included. This statement to be included in all literature as a requirement to comply with VAT legislation. It was noted that due to technology advances and the skills of staff, much of the design work on the brochure can now be done in-house.

	086/15
	.2
	The Christmas lights switch on was a wet & windy night. It took £20 for calendars, and £40 for jams, mincemeat and fudge with the pool logo on jars. There are some jars left which will be offered at future events. They sell well as gifts.

	086/15
	.3
	It was agreed that for purposes of event food sales, Lydia Keigwin, Jo Wilman and Chris Wilkinson will take the Level 2 Food Hygiene Certificate (on-line from Virtual College @£15 +VAT each.) They are to claim back from HPC with VAT receipt and copy of certificate. An event hygiene box will be set up and cake covers and tongs to be purchased.

	086/15
	.4
	Pool Advertising /local signage

	
	a)
	Hathersage Railway Station can't do commercial advertising. The Manager provided contact details for poster gantries at Grindleford, Hope and Edale. Chris W is following up. The Manager invited people to become ‘Friends of the Station’ by volunteering with gardening/cleaning station in return for a free rail pass.

	
	b)
	It was agreed that more mobile banners will be purchased, intended to go on School Lane, the junction opposite The Plough, and the Brough junction opposite The Travelers’ Rest. MW & GF to design an undated 24 hour swim banner with space for the date to be added each year, and get quotes. An events banner to be put up on HPA fencing.

	086/15
	.5
	Ideas for Commemorating 80th year.

	
	a)
	Chris will obtain quotes from local wrought iron works for a wrought iron archway (similar to outside Stanage Hall) for entrance to pool car park or possibly over the garden. Check if planning permission required, size needed for vehicular access.

	
	b)
	Commission an Art Deco style picture which could be used for prints and cards to sell. Possibly auction the original. Suggestion to contact Hope Valley College Art Dept. and see if pupils could be involved. Marketing Group to explore further.

	086/15
	.6
	Christmas events - 20th December Hathersage Carolers to sing on Veranda 1pm. Limited sales of hot drinks & mince pies and offer remaining jars fudge etc. for sale. 

	086/15
	.7
	Aqua Health update. A successful meeting was held at the Evelyn Medical Centre. They are very happy with the programme & the benefits to patients & wish it to continue next year.  There may be some funding via Derbyshire Council for Voluntary services which the Marketing Group will follow up. Shona & Scott have a placement from Sheffield Medical School & have put together a folder of information about potential injuries/medical issues that could be referred & the type of exercises that would help. They will continue to work with the Doctors & physios on this project.  Some participants in the programme have indicated that they will be buying 2016 season tickets. It was agreed to continue this programme next year, even if only limited funding is available. 

	087/15
	
	Plant/Machinery and Operational Issues

	087/15
	.1
	Chris Cave has written to the head office for the engineer’s report on the reason for the failure of the pool cover motor, which is required in support of an insurance claim. 
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	087/15
	.2
	The quote from Paul Copley for H&S additional lighting had been received. It stated that the proposed lighting did not conform to British Standards. It was queried with Ashley Watts how relevant BS is for this item (response still awaited). The Clerk will remind Ash of the request and Mike Wellington to ask Paul Copley for a quote which does conform to BS.

	087/15
	.3
	Pool and Shower Boilers – Service Contract. Awaiting a site visit from William Duce Ltd who installed the boilers, with a view to drawing up a service contract.

	087/15
	.4
	Plant Room – Service Contract. Awaiting a site visit from Pool Sentry, with a view to drawing up a service contract for the Plant Room.

	087/15
	.5
	The new cubicles will be installed w/c 25th Jan. or 1st Feb. with 2 to 3 days to install. MW and GF to take out the old cubicles after the New Year’s Day swim and paint the walls during Jan. (taking advice from Dave Garton). The paint colour will be close to the original.

	087/15
	.5
	A reminder that the list of jobs to be done identified by the Ops meeting is to be re-circulated and kept as an ongoing item to be regularly updated at SPC meetings as work is completed. Not carried out this meeting and c/f to January 2016.

	087/15
	.6
	Lockers – further information still awaited.

	088/15
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence

	088/15
	.1
	Councillor Vacancy on SP Committee. This is to be raised at the January 2016 HPC meeting.

	088/15
	.2
	Complaint of Noise Nuisance. This was discussed at length. The Swimming Pool Committee absolutely does not wish to cause any kind of nuisance to residents. It was accepted that there had been a ‘creep’ of increase in events involving potential noise nuisance over 18 months or so, such that a review was now necessary.  After consideration the following resolutions were made i) There will be no more film events at the pool.
ii) Music will be restricted to the 3rd Friday of the month ‘swim to music’ event.

iii) Music will stop at 9.00 pm on these occasions (had been 9.30 pm).

iv) There will be no loud amplification of music.

v) Bands will be vetted to ensure that the type of music will not be likely to cause noise nuisance.

vi) Residents will be sent a programme of events before the 2016 season and this will be kept to. vii) The Clerk will write to the complainant to report that these changes have been agreed.

The above to be taken to the 5th January HPC to ratify and consider communication with residents for 2016.

viii) Also, the Marketing Group will research alternative amplification systems.

ix) Party bookings will be made aware that no amplified music will be allowed.

	089/15
	
	Solarium/Listing/Conservation/Heritage Lottery Funding. 
The structural survey is still to be carried out. Keith Groom to be asked what are the cost and structural implications of putting solar panels on the solarium roof. 

Work on the roof has been delayed due to wet weather. Rob Ward is scheduled to do further work on the roof next Tuesday.
There have been no further leaks in the pool café. This will be monitored.

	090/15
	
	Staff - Cllr Jackson has asked Ashley Watts (Professional Adviser DDDC) to consider the pool staffing structure and review if staff development opportunities/succession planning are where they need to be. C/F to January meeting.

	091/15
	
	Finance - Chris Cave was thanked for his presentation of financial reports for the pool with excellent detail.

	092/15
	
	The next meeting of the Swimming Pool Committee will be on Tuesday 12th January 2016 from 7.00 pm at the Sampson Room. 

	093/15
	
	Items for the January 2016 agenda. 
On-line Customer Survey Results (with a view to help identify where advertising should be focussed.); H & S Lighting; Pool & Shower boiler service contracts; Ops Job List ; Lockers 
Staff Structure. 
Cllr Jackson asked the SPC to consider dropping the Heritage Lottery funding application (having had no success) and plan refurbishment of the solarium with KGF and other matched funding sources.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
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